LINDALE CE PRIMARY SCHOOL  

HEADTEACHER’S REPORT TO GOVERNORS

January 2019
Budget and funding
We now have the new budget figures which were as expected.  Pupil numbers in school (Reception to Year 6) remain at 59 but Nursery has grown and now has 12 pupils attending on different days of the week. Our Reception intake for this year is 8 (possibly one more), but numbers for 2020 are looking low due to low numbers of children in Pre-school. Pre-school are looking to recruit for next year and we will also be promoting pre-school through newsletters and our face book page. 
	


Standards 
Parents were updated on their child’s progress against end of year expectations with a mid-year report and recent parents’ evening.  Teachers are currently undertaking end of term assessments. We additionally track the progress of Year 6 performance on practice papers against their expected scores based on prior attainment. Progress is looking quite strong at this stage. Year 2 are making good progress towards their expected outcomes for end of KS1 assessment. There still needs to be additional focus on Writing – particularly to write at greater length. 

Curriculum and provision
Classes have been working on really interesting topics this term – with Years 1 and 2 learning all about the body and Key stage 2 learning about Space. In addition, the curriculum is enriched with outdoor learning, PE and Sports competitions and events such as Red Nose Day. KS2 children took part in Young Voices at Manchester Arena again and KS1 performed at the Ulverston Dance Platform. This week we have BAE Systems graduates in to run a Robotics workshop for Years 5 and 6. Howard Firth PCSO has visited for a ‘Stranger Danger’ session with Years 5 and 6.  All KS2 went to Liverpool along with Selside School. They looked around the World Museum and took part in a Science workshop. We then visited both the Anglican and the Metropolitan cathedrals – 2 very different buildings for a comparative study of the cathedrals. The children celebrated World Book day by dressing up as their favourite book character. Some children from KS2 also took part in the intergenerational morning at High Newton Village Hall where this time Tim Lucas spoke about his single – handed crossing of the Atlantic. 
Staffing 
Karen Watson has continued as teacher for Year 3&4 and is completing her NQT year.  Sarah Coulston will be returning after her Maternity Leave on 10th June.   Anna Snelson is working as an apprentice TA.  Anna would like to continue with us to do her Level 3 qualification in September.  We are in the process of sorting staffing for next year.
Staff development
Kim Curwen has started her training on the CEPQH (Church of England Headship ) qualification and is being fully funded by a trust fund through the Diocese including supply cover.  As part of the Maths Hub, Fiona Massey and Karen Watson have attended further training. I have been on Prevent training and delivered the key messages to staff. I also attended a conference run by North Yorkshire on the leadership of more than one school. This was extremely interesting and will be discussed at the joint governors committee. 

Behaviour and attendance

Attendance is currently 96%.  This is considered to be good but not outstanding. There are a few children with health issues that is affecting this percentage. 
Community

FOLS held a successful Bingo Night earlier in the term and have a Spring Disco planned for the week for after the holidays. They are keen to buy a shed for the back field that is large enough to hold play equipment.  We are looking in to getting this sorted in the Easter holidays. The staff have also been fundraising for school; Wendy Wood, Kim Curwen and Karen Watson (also her husband) took part in the Swimathon at Kendal Leisure centre and raised £340 for school. The Church of England are looking at the new structure of the work in the Cartmel Peninsula. It has been suggested that we become linked to the benefice of Field Broughton, Finsthwaite, Haverthwaite and Staveley-in-Cartmel.  This would mean that each benefice on the Peninsula would be linked to 2 schools (The other one in the Northern benefice being Leven Valley School.) This is still under discussion. 
Buildings, Health and Safety

The health and safety audit was good with very few points mentioned. The hall was decorated at half term.  The work on the Reception outdoor area is scheduled for the Easter holidays. 
Child Protection
No issues to report. 
